Greenbelt & Trails Committee meeting
 July 11, 2024   6:30pm

Attendees: Dean Dyson, Phyllis Antonson, Sue Klemp, Sandy O’Hara-Nelson, Allan Sande
[bookmark: _GoBack]Excused: MaryAnn Simpson, Tamra Ingwaldson, Kristi Gray, Jan Richter and Dan Richter.
Motion: June Minutes –moved and seconded, unanimously voted to approve. 

Trails update:

New trail signs are almost ready to be put up along trails at Dunoon and Penzance along with the entrance to LLCC Dam area. These are to help members identify where the entrances to the trails begin because in some cases it is hard to tell the difference between adjacent properties (driveways) and the trails. 

Sidewalks for safety follow-up: Jan R., Sandy O. and Dean D. attended monthly meeting of the Transportation Improvement Program- Citizen Advisory Panel (TIP-CAP) on Wednesday June 12th., to inquire about the process of adding needed sidewalks, speed bumps or even 4 way stops to our community.  Takeaway from this meeting was that LLCC needs to survey the community concerning the sidewalk issue and or speed bump ideas along St. Andrews. TIP-CAP members were on board with the need for our community to have safer streets and offered several ideas for improvements. They would review our survey and our ideas on what our needs are in order to decide if there are any grants available or if the county would use their own funds for the improvements. The support by the TIP-CAP members was overwhelmingly in our favor to help us with our safety improvements!
  Litter Pick-up: Successful litter pick-up on Saturday June 1st was attended by approximately 15 community members. Members not out on Mason Lake Road picked up litter around the community. 
Next litter Pick-up: September 14th is being considered for the next litter pickup.  
Dog Park Survey Request update:  Several members have taken this survey with no problems yet others have been confused by the survey. One member noted that she had no way to SEND the survey (which would mean it never was received). Another member mentioned that questions were being asked twice which was also noted by another member. BOD Mitch mentioned that there were problems and these would be taken care of shortly. Mitch also informed our committee that printed copies of the survey would be available although this committee has not heard if this actually happened. Our committee will follow-up with the idea of printed surveys since a large part of our community is seniors that want to be involved but are unable to access the on line survey for one reason or another. 
Emergency Management Sub-Committee: No update as of this meeting. Question that still needs to be addressed: Extra exits within Lake Limerick should an evacuation take place. Some of our divisions only have one entrance/exit.  
NEXT MEETING: Thursday, August 1st , 6pm  @ INN
Notes submitted by: Sandy O’Hara-Nelson
